Minutes from the February 15, 2005 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Brad O'Hara, Bea Baldwin, Donna Methvien, Brett Bova, Paul Donaldson, Adi Karisik., Ashley McKee, and  Brett Bova was Proxy for Aron Walker,. Also in attendance were Erik Johansen, Clarissa Schiro and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
   

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. 
 
                     The November 22, 2004 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the minutes. Dr. Bea Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o       Carrying Cases for Projector and laptop – Adi reported that because the new projectors are much smaller in size they fit very well in the case they already have for the laptops so there is no need to purchase anything. 

o       Signs for Computer Labs – Donna Methvien showed the committee the two signs created to inform students of the locations of STF computer labs.  If there is any cost associated with the signs made by Physical Plant, Donna will notify the committee to obtain approval to purchase them. 

 
                     Website Content Management – An official vote was taken for funding in the amount of $100,000 for the Content Management System proposal submitted by Amber Layton.  A motion to approve the funding was made by Adi Karisik.  Ashley McKee seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
 
                     Small Project Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 6 small project proposals totaling $22,363.  A motion to approve these recommendations was made by Bea Baldwin. Adi Karisik seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
 
                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee recommendation –Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 4 surplus computer proposals totaling 34 computers and 1 printer and 1 computer table.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Adi Karisik. Bea Baldwin seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

 
                     Surplusing Older Surplus Computers  - Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee is recommending surplusing to the Property Control department 67 older Pentium III computers.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Adi Karisik.  Bea Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will take information to the Deans Council and the Department Heads to remind them that we have computers available for their closed labs, graduate assistants, student workers, etc.
 
                     Request for Software Installation  –Donna Methvien reported that one request for software installation was received with the supporting documentation showing ownership of the software licenses.  A motion to approve this request was made by Adi Karisik.  Ashley McKee seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

 
                     Printing in Labs – Dr. Asoodeh reported to the committee that the Print System in the Computer labs is working very well and significantly reducing the amount of wasted paper.  He also reported that there are students who are not currently enrolled are printing large numbers of pages in these labs.  He recommended that we stop allowing this.  A recommendation was also made by the committee to not allow students who are not currently enrolled to use the STF computer labs.  A motion to approve both recommendations was made by  Dr. Bea Baldwin.  Adi Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.    A subcommittee was formed to prepare a plan to address the next phase of the printing system project.  Those on this subcommittee include Dr. Brad O'Hara, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Ashley McKee, Paul Donaldson and Brett Bova. Action Item:  Dr Asoodeh will send excerpts from the meeting minutes pertaining to printing to this subcommittee.  The subcommittee will meet and report at the next meeting.
 
                     Erik’s Report – Erik Johansen provided a report on the usage of the computer lab located in North Campus Main Building Room 154.  Action Item:  Erik will contact Physical Plant about the doors of 156 and 158 not closing unless forced closed.  Also, the doors adjoining the labs lock from only one direction and sometimes are not locked.  This will be reviewed with Physical Plant to see if some other solution can be found. 
 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Adi Karisik. Ashley McKee seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in March. Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate scheduling the meeting.
